Council Meeting
December 8, 2015
Chancellor Center
President of Council Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, December 8, 2015.   President Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Grunde-McLaughlin, Gusty, King, Walker and Warren; Mayor Swartz and Solicitor Bolla.
Mayor’s Report – Charles F. Swartz, III
Mayor Swartz thanked the individuals responsible for the State Street holiday decorations.  President Walker noted that the Mayor and his wife, Janie, assisted Harry and Becky Betz, Charlie Lewis, Ted Schmidt and a member of Boy Scout Troop #29 with the decorating.
Amendments to the Agenda
There were no amendments to the agenda.

Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
President's Report - Robert Walker

President Walker announced that the Council Reorganization Meeting and swearing in of Councillors by District Judge Petrucci will be held on January 4, 2016 at 7 P.M. at the Chancellor Center.
President Walker recognized Councillor Larry Auerweck, whose term as Councillor was ending at the end of the month.  He noted that this was Councillor Auerweck's second time serving on Council.  On behalf of Council and the Borough residents, President Walker thanked him for his dedication to the community and presented him with a small token of appreciation for his years of service.  Councillor Auerweck thanked the public for giving him the opportunity to serve and said it was a pleasure working with the Council.
Certificates of Appropriateness – Robert King
· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificate of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.



COA 2015-027-H 
Applicant:  Barley Custom Homes, LC, 117 N. State 
Street, vacant Lot 3 at Buckman Place

The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for revised plans for 
the construction of a new single-family dwelling on the property with the 
understanding that they must return to HARB with details of the following 
issues:
· Front elevation cornice, overhangs, porch railings and posts  

· Resolution of the left elevation where the porch intersects the second floor of the house

· Redesign of the dormers

· Simulated divided lights on the windows on the front and side elevations of the house

· Consideration of 10” instead of 12” porch columns

· Porch columns on the front elevation in Azek or Permacast

· Lattice detail showing the frame

· Gutters and downspouts

· Consideration of double hung windows

· Details should be fully annotated showing the components with dimensions. 

Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor King, and carried with Councillor Gusty abstaining, to approve the November 4, 2015 Work Session Meeting minutes.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried with Councillor King abstaining, to approve the November 10, 2015 Council Meeting  minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Budget & Finance – Robert Walker, Chris Gusty & Perry Warren

Consolidated Report
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of November totaling $132,074.34.
Year 2016 Proposed Budget

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to approve the Year 2016 Newtown Borough Budget of $3,812,735.  
Year 2016 Tax Rate Ordinance
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to adopt Ordinance #744 setting the Tax Rate for Year 2016 as follows:  General Fund 9.25 Mills; Lighting Fund .75 Mill; Fire Tax Fund .875 Mills; Street Improvement Fund 2.125 Mills; Ambulance Fund .25 Mills; Earned Income Tax @ 1%; Realty Transfer Tax @ 1%; and Local Services Tax @ $52.00.  
Year 2016 Tax Ordinance Fixing Salaries
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously, to adopt Ordinance #745 Fixing Salaries and other compensation for elected tax collector, auditor and Council appointees for Year 2016. 
2016 Fee Schedule

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously to approve the 2016 Newtown Borough Fee Schedule.
November 2015 Professional Services Invoices

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to approve the November 2015 Professional Services Invoices.
Reappointment of Professionals

Councillor Warren asked whether it was acceptable to appoint professionals at this meeting rather than at the Reorganization Meeting.  Solicitor Bolla said it is usually done at the Reorganization Meeting, but there is no problem with doing it at this meeting.   He did note that the reappointments could be revisited at the Reorganization meeting.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously to reappoint William J. Bolla of McNamara, Bolla & Panzer, PC as the Borough Solicitor for 2016.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously to reappoint Mario Canales of Pickering, Corts & Summerson as the Borough Engineer for 2016.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously to reappoint Keystone Municipal Services as the Newtown Borough Building, Zoning and Inspection Firm for 2016.
Personnel Committee – Chris Gusty

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously to reappoint Stephen Rinear to the Historic Architectural Review Board for a three-year term through December 31, 2018.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Warren and carried unanimously to reappoint Michael Bergey to the Environmental Advisory Council for a three-year term through December 31, 2018.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously to reappoint Julia Woldorf to the Environmental Advisory Council for a three-year term through December 31, 2018.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously to reappoint Warren Woldorf to the Joint Historic Commission for a four- year term through December 31, 2019.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously to reappoint Donald Smith to the Vacancy Board for a one-year term through December 31, 2016.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously to reappoint Marvin Cohen to the Zoning Hearing Board for a three-year term through December 31, 2018.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously to reappoint J. Eric Johnson to the Building Code Board of Appeals for a 5-year term through December 31, 2020. 
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously to reappoint Harry V. Tomlinson as an alternate to the Zoning Hearing Board for a one-year term through December 31, 2016.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously to reappoint William Palkovics as an alternate to the Zoning Hearing Board for a one-year term through December 31, 2016.  
Councillor Gusty thanked those individuals who served but decided not to be reappointed.  He noted that there are currently two openings on the EAC, two openings on the Human Relations Commission, and one opening on both the Planning Commission and the Shade Tree Commission.
Police Committee - Mayor Swartz & Robert Walker
The Police Chief's contract was reviewed by both Council and the Police Chief.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to approve the 2016 Newtown Borough Police Chief's Contract for Anthony Wojciechowski.
Solicitor's Report - William J. Bolla

Solicitor Bolla reviewed the Zoning Hearing Board decision for Steeple View and provided Council with a summary of that review.  Zoning Hearing Board member Marvin Cohen felt that there was a substantial error in the written decision of the Zoning Hearing Board solicitor.  Mr. Cohen said that one of the variances involving impervious surface included a condition that rain gardens be installed by the applicant and that was not included in the written decision.  Mr. Bolla said he would discuss the matter with the ZHB solicitor, but he noted that the project will still go before the Planning Commission for Sub-Division/Land Development approval, where the rain garden issue could be discussed.
Old Business
After reading an article in the Newtown Township newsletter, Councillor Gusty raised the use of "Snow Angels" for snow removal.  Last year and again this coming year, Boy Scouts are willing to assist individuals over the age of 60 and/or those who have physical disabilities, with snow removal.  Publicizing of the service will be added to the Borough web page and to the Borough Public Access Channel. President Walker also suggested placing the information on the Police Department's Facebook page.  Councillor Gusty offered to serve as the contact person for Newtown Borough.
New Business
Mayor Swartz announced that the Groundbreaking Ceremony for Steeple View will be held on December 15, 2015, at 10 A.M.  
Councillor Warren reported on the Scudder Falls Bridge replacement project.  The target start date is early 2017 and will continue until 2021, but at least four lanes (two in each direction) will remain open at all times.  Additional information can be obtained at www.Scudderfallsbridge.com
Councillor Gusty reported that the pedestrian sentinels were removed for the winter and would be replaced in the spring.

Public to be Heard 
Julia Woldorf reported that she attended the Bucks County Open Space Board meeting to present the second half of the Newtown Common application and the final application was unanimously approved with approval by the County Commissioners at their next meeting.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 7:39 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Marcia M. Scull
Borough Secretary
ATTENDEES

Ted Schmidt

Julia & Warren Woldorf

Jeff Werner
Ann Auerweck
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